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From the PrincipalUPCOMING
DATES Kaya Families,

Welcome back to Term 3 to all our students and their families and also to the
new students who have just started at Roseworth.

Swimming Lessons
Swimming is well underway at Balga Leisure Centre, with our students
developing vital swimming and water safety skills. Thank you to the staff who
have remained flexible and worked around timetable interruptions to ensure
that the swimming lessons have gone very smoothly. Thank you also to our
families who have assisted with getting children ready each day.

Transition for 2026
Transition Programs from Year 6 to High School will be commencing soon. Please
ensure enrolment forms are complete so we can notify the relevant students and
their families about orientation activities. The High Schools have asked us to
remind parents that enrolment forms for 2026 need to be finalised by now.

Kindergarten 2026
Kindergarten enrolments for 2026 are now being accepted. Please let people
know who live in the area that have children of this age. Enrolments can be
referred to the office. A Pre-Kindy program will be run by the CPC and will
commence in Term 4 this year.

New Attendance System
We are currently in the process of changing School Student Management System
(all Department schools are doing this). The new system is Compass and will
mean that attendance and communications may look a bit different from the
12/08/2025. More information has been sent out via SeeSaw.

After School 
After school is not a time for playing. We request that parents supervise their
children and leave the school at 3pm in a safe and orderly manner. If you wish to
play after school, Ferrara Park is always available for your use after school hours. 

Road Safety
Please be careful when picking students up after school. Drive slowly (40km/h)
and look out for children. Please do not double park or get students to enter cars
roadside without adult support. 
The City of Wanneroo are doing an eScooter safety awareness and remind
everyone that essential rules for riding eScooters include the below:

Only persons 16 and over should ride eRideables.
Helmet use is essential.
Only one person per device 
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PRINCIPAL

AUG
4th -
15th

SWIMMING
LESSONS

Tue
19th

Book Week Parade
9am

Thu
21st P&C Meeting 2pm

Tue
26th

Assembly 
(W6/W7 Host)

SEP

Tue
2nd

Faction Carnival Day
1 (Jumps, Throws &
Long Distance)

Thu
4th

Fathers Day Stall
(P&C Fundraiser)

Fri
5th

Faction Carnival
Day 2 (Sprints,
Relays & Team
Games)

Tue
9th

Assembly 
(E4/E5 Host)

Tue
16th Waste Free Lunch

Wed
17th

Interschool Athletics
Day 1 (Jumps,
Throws & Long
Distance)

Fri
19th

Interschool Day 2
(Sprints, Relays &
Team Games)

Tue
23rd

Assembly 
(E2/E3 Host)

Thu
25th

Aboriginal
Parents/carers
Afternoon Tea

Fri
26th

Footy Colours Day
(Yr6 Fundraiser)

Last Day of Term 3

Issue 5
August 13th 2025

Term 3 : Tue 22nd Jul - Fri 26th Sep 
Term 4 : Mon 13th Oct - Thu 18thDec 

Additional date to note : 
NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS on 

Friday 21st November 2025.



  Roseworth Scheme ID 
is C10289016.

10c CONTAINER
DEPOSIT SCHEME

High school enrolments are now open for next
year. If your child starts Year 7 next year, now is

the time to apply to enrol. Please be aware
enrolment into secondary school is not

automatic. It requires you to submit an application
with the secondary school of your choice.

Don’t forget let the Front office know which school
your child will be attending next year. 

Is your child in Year 6?



Student Leaders
Term 3 has so many fun things coming up, and we’re really
looking forward to it! This term started off strong with the
Bright Futures incursion. It was one of the best Science
incursions we’ve had! There were heaps of fun activities,
and the VR experience was a favourite for a lot of us.
Some of the things we’re most excited about are:

Swimming lessons: they always fun, and for some of
us, it’s our last one!
Book Week: we love dressing up and sharing our
favourite books.
STEM 10: we can’t wait to try the cool experiments
and activities.
Faction Carnival and Interschool Athletics : we love
sport and can’t wait to race, cheer, and see who wins!
W6 and W7 assembly. We’re working hard and can’t
wait to perform.

We’re also working on our Diamond Badge proposals, like
organising soccer games for the younger students.
We’re excited for the rest of the term and everything
that’s still to come!

-Student Leaders



Kindy
Early Childhood Vegetable and
Herbs Garden
We would like to extend a huge
thank you to Bunnings Malaga for
their generosity and support! On
Wednesday, 30th July, Sandy and
Sophie visited Roseworth Primary
School and donated a variety of
herbs, vegetables and soil
enhancers to help setup our new
veggie garden in the early
childhood playground.

Our students enthusiastically
took part in the planting
experience, gaining practical
skills that encourage
responsibility, teamwork and an
appreciation for the
environment. This marks the
start of their journey into
exploring nature and observing
the growth of plants over time.

This Term our Year 4s have had the
awesome opportunity to work with
the Perth Wildcats during our
Mathematics lessons. Our first
session took us on an adventure on
the school oval. Our challenge was
to follow directions using a map of
the school to find secret items
hidden all around. During our third
session, we did a treasure hunt
around the whole school finding
various clues to find out a secret
word. 

Perth Wildcats’ 
ASPIRE Program



PP

Pre-Primary’s Green
Thumbs in Action!
Last week, our Pre-
Primary students had a
special visit from
Bunnings! The team
showed us how to plant
our own vegetables and
helped us get our hands
dirty in the garden. The
children loved digging,
planting and learning
about how things grow.
It was a fun and
educational experience
—Thank you Bunnings,
for helping us grow our
gardening skills! 

Splish, Splash –
Swimming Fun!
Our Pre-Primary
students have been
making a splash at
swimming lessons this
week! With big smiles
and lots of
enthusiasm, they’ve
been learning
important water
safety skills, building
confidence in the pool
and having loads of
fun along the way. 
It’s been wonderful to
see their progress and
growing
independence each
day. Well done,
swimmers!



What an exciting time our Year 2 students have had at Balga Pools! The children have
absolutely loved their swimming lessons and it's been wonderful to see so many smiling
faces each day.
They’ve been busy learning important water skills like paddling, kicking, floating on
their backs, and even duck diving under the water. It’s been amazing to watch their
confidence grow with every session.
We are so proud of all our students for giving it their best and having such a positive
attitude in the pool. Well done, Year 2 – you should be very proud of yourselves!

E3

E2

This Term in E3 we are learning all
about farm animals. We are learning
about narratives and using farm
animals to make interesting stories. We
are all very excited to be going on an
excursion to Landsdale Farm in Week 5.



E5

E4

We had a great time at end of Term 2, discussing NAIDOC and our
vision for the next generation. Students wrote what they would
love to see in their future Australia. 

We also had fun with our buddies on the lucky last day, Pyjama
Day. We enjoyed reading and playing in the sunshine with them
and cooking some sleepy teddy biscuits. Yum! 

East Block had
some very
special guests
at the end of
last term. E4
thoroughly
enjoyed hosting
our little fluffy
guests and
were so excited
when they
hatched!



This term we are learning about
narrative writing. We had a visit from
a dragon who left us some dragon
footprints. The dragon also left us a
story about a boy who stole the
dragon's diamonds! 

W2

W1
W1 students are enjoying their swimming
lessons at Balga Aquatic Centre. It has
been pleasant to watch all students
listening to their swim instructors and
completing their given tasks.
Keep working on your skills everyone😊

We have been practising
learning this story through
movement and a story map.
All students drew pictures for
our story map and the class
chose Mia-Rose and Gabriel to
draw the main character and a
dragon. Have a look at our
wonderful story map and
some examples of how
students have sequenced the
story for themselves. By the
end of this term students will
start to independently write
their our own stories. We
can't wait to read them!



W4

W3
We have reached the halfway mark! Another fantastic start to the term with lots of
new experiences occurring in W3. We’ve come back with high energy and a ready to
learn attitude. 
In Mathematics, we have been exploring the topic of symmetry in various shapes.
One of our favourite tasks was identifying different shapes and organising them
into how many lines of symmetry they had. Look at us go!

W4 students have been exploring interoception—learning to notice and understand
how their bodies feel on the inside. As part of this journey, they participated in fun
and engaging activities focused on mouth sensations, trying a variety of textures,
flavours and temperatures to discover how different foods and drinks feel. From
crunchy to smooth, sour to sweet, and icy cold to warm, students practiced mindful
eating and used descriptive language to express their experiences. 

These activities helped
build body awareness,
emotional understanding
and vocabulary. All while
sparking curiosity and
conversation. We’re so
proud of our learners for
embracing this sensory
adventure with
enthusiasm and open
minds!



W6 / W7
Term 3 kicked off strongly
with the Year 6 Rising Up
incursion, promoting mental
health awareness and
practical wellbeing strategies.

In Week 2, Year 5/6 students
took part in Bright Futures, a
STEM-packed incursion. They
used VR, built circuits,
explored coding and solved
real-world challenges.

W6 and W7 are off to a flying
start. We’re excited for what’s
next!

We ended Term 2 on a high with NAIDOC
celebrations — beading, building Mia Mia shelters,
and boys learning the didgeridoo. W3 and W4
amazed everyone with a vibrant assembly sharing
How the Yongka Got Their Colours.



Throughout the year, we’ve been strengthening our Core
Values, which form the foundation of everything we do in FLL.
From problem-solving and teamwork to creativity and
resilience, we’ve explored it all.

Our journey so far has included:
Solar Car challenges to sharpen our engineering and
sustainability thinking
Writing tasks to build our communication and reflection
skills
Drama workshops to boost confidence, collaboration, and
presentation techniques
Robot design and coding challenges to fine-tune our
technical abilities
T-shirt design and creation, giving us a unified and unique
team identity

With all this experience under our belts, we are ready to dive
into developing our Innovation Project and refining our Robot
Design. We are looking forward to showcasing our work,
learning from others and having a fantastic time at the
competition.

FIRST LEGO League Season is Here!
Excitement is building as we officially launch
into this year’s FIRST LEGO League (FLL) Season!
After months of preparation, our team is more
ready than ever to take on the challenge of this
year’s theme: “Unearthed.”

🗓 Mark your calendars!
Our FLL competition takes place on
Friday, 14th November.
Please wish our team the best of luck as
we embark on this exciting journey. Let’s
get ready to go Unearthed!



The Bright Futures Incursion for Years 5/6 was a hit! 



This term we welcome Olive
Cheng to the Art Room as our
Artist in Residence. Olive
creates Australian Botanical
artwork through the process of
drawing, woodburning and
mural painting. We have been
looking closely at plants to
sketch their shapes as well as
admiring Olive's beautiful work.
Mrs Foley has been helping us
learn the Noongar names of the
plants too. Students will work
on their own individual
artworks throughout the term
and you may even see a mural
pop up around the school! 
This project has been made
possible with funding we
received from Department of
Local Government, Sport and
Culture.



THURS

SEPT
4

ITEMS AVAILABLE FROM $3 TO $10

IF YOU ARE AVAILABLE TO ASSIST ON THE DAY PLEASE LET THE
OFFICE KNOW

FRIDAY

SEPT
5

FACTION CARNIVAL

UPCOMING P&C EVENTS
THURS
AUG

21
P&C MEETING
2PM IN THE ADMINISTATION STAFFROOM.  
WE WOULD LOVE TO SEE YOU THERE.

LUNCH ORDERS AVAILABLE ON FRIDAY MORNING THROUGH THE
CANTEEN. MAKE SURE TO PUT YOUR STUDENT’S FACTION ON THE
ORDER AS THESE WILL BE DELIVERED OUT TO THE BAYS.

SAUSAGE SIZZLE, TEA, COFFEE AND SOFTS DRINKS ON SALE FOR
SPECTATORS ON THE DAY

IF YOU ARE AVAILABLE TO ASSIST ON THE DAY PLEASE LET THE
OFFICE KNOW

FATHER’S DAY STALL

We’re thrilled to share the fantastic results from

our recent fundraising efforts! 

Easter Raffle raised over $700

Mother’s Day Stall brought in a wonderful $1,333

profit

Election Day BBQ added another $672 to our

funds. 

Congratulations to W4 for winning the Silver

Coin Challenge—Great job!

Thanks to your generous support, these funds

have helped upgrade the East Block playground

equipment, making a real difference for our

students.

If you’re interested in
joining the P&C or can
spare an hour or two
to help with future

events, please contact
the front office. 

We’d love to have you
on board!

P&C
RO
SEWORTH



Speech Pathologist 
Drop-in Sessions

 

Date:
Time:
Venue: 

Date:
Time:
Venue: 

Date:
Time:
Venue: 

Tuesday, 29th July 2025
9am – 12pm
1 Stoke Court, Girrawheen 

Wednesday, 6th August 2025 
1pm – 3pm
1 Stoke Court, Girrawheen 

Thursday, 14th August 2025
9am – 12pm
1 Stoke Court, Girrawheen 

Drop in and see the
Speech Pathologist

No appointment necessary 

 
Have you been wondering about your
child’s talking and listening skills? 

Do you have questions about how they 
should be talking at their age? 
Perhaps you have been wondering how 
to see a speech pathologist? 
Our speech pathologist, Jodie Smith can 
help. 

 

Date: 

Time: 

Venue: 

RSVP: 

Phone: 

Wednesdays starting 13th August (6 weeks) 

9:15am – 11:15am

Child and Parent Centre - Roseworth 
1 Stoke Court, Girrawheen 

Please speak to CPC staff to book your spot 

9342 6363 or Email: cpcroseworth@thesmithfamily.com.au 

Tuning in to Kids 

Tuning in to kids is a six-week program for parents and carers of children aged 3 –
12 years old. You will learn helpful ways to teach your children to understand their

emotions and how they can better manage them. This can help with their
emotional, social and physical functioning, as well as fewer behavioural difficulties. 

Fun with Oral Language! 

Come along and join our quick, fun 30 
minute workshops with our Speech
Pathologist Jodie. 
Jodie will be showing you how to 
teach your children lots of new words 
in all types of daily activities. 
Please make sure you contact the 
Child and Parent Centre to register as 
spots are limited! 

Time:

Venue:

Learn Wordswith Food!
Teach your children new words while making
food in the kitchen. 

Date: Thursday 7th August 

Time: 2pm—2:30pm 

Venue: Child and Parent Centre, Roseworth 

Learn Words with Books! 
Learn how to get the most out of reading
books with your child. 

Learn Words with Playdough! 
See all the ways you can teach new words by
playing with playdough and other fun things! 

Date: Wednesday 3rd September 

Time: 2pm—2:30pm 

Venue: Child and Parent Centre, Roseworth 

Learn Words with Household Chores! 

 
doing jobs around the house! 

Date: Tuesday 19th August 

Time: 2pm—2:30pm 

Venue: Child and Parent Centre, Roseworth 

 2pm—2:30pm 

Child and Parent Centre, Roseworth 

 Tuesday 16th September 

Learn ways to teach your child words while

Date:Contact the centre to register your
spot: 
Phone: 

Email:

Address: 

9342 6363 

cpcroseworth@thesmithfamily.com.au 

1 Stoke Court, Girrawheen 

Hi all,

We hope you’ve had a good start to Term 3! 

We’ve got a packed schedule on this term at
the Child and Parent Centre, so if you would
like to book into any of our upcoming
workshops, please contact one of our staff by
phone or email or pop into the Centre to
register your spot.

Also, if you have any ideas or suggestions of
workshops or programs you would like to see
at the Centre please let us know! We would
love to hear your ideas!

Helen & Kristy - CPC



A reminder that our school Administration staff are beginning to plan for the 2026 school
year. All of the funding that comes to Roseworth Primary School to provide our teachers,
support staff and to manage our school facilities is based on the number of students who

attend our school. It is therefore very important that we have very accurate figures in
terms of student numbers. Please let us know if your child is not returning to Roseworth

in 2026 (excluding Year 6 students) so that we can prepare for the year ahead. 

IF YOU ARE STAYING AT ROSEWORTH IN 2026, 
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO RETURN THIS FORM.

Please complete this slip and return it to the Front Office ASAP if 
your child is NOT returning to Roseworth PS in 2026.

       My child/ren will NOT BE RETURNING TO ROSEWORTH PS in 2026
 

Student Name: _________________________ Current year level: _____ Class:_____

Student Name: _________________________ Current year level: _____ Class:_____
 

Student Name: _________________________ Current year level: _____ Class:_____
 

New school for 2026: ________________________________________
 

Parent Name: _____________________ Signature: _____________________
 

IS/ARE YOUR CHILD/REN LEAVING ROSEWORTH?

2026 School Planning

NOTE: If you are STAYING at Roseworth in 2026, but you are 
travelling overseas and will be absent at the start of Term 1 2026, please

complete the following and return this slip to the front office

 My child/ren _________________, ________________, _________________,
is/are travelling overseas to ___________________ on (date) ____________ 

and will return to Roseworth Primary on (date) _____/_____/2026.
 

Parent Name: _____________________ Signature: _____________________
 

Office Use only: Date received ______________ Init. _________

Office Use only: Date received ______________ Init. _________


